
State of Florida 

DATE: 

TO: 

FROM: 

RE: 

July 10,2017 

Public Service Commission 
CAPITAL CIRCLE OFFICE CE:>.'TER • 2540 Sl ll l\l i\IW OAK BOULEVARD 

TALLAIIASSEE, FLORIDA 32399-0850 

-M-E-M-0-R-A-N-D-U-M-

Carlotta S. Stauffer, Commission Clerk, Office of Commission Clerk 

Suzanne M. Ollila, Economic Analyst, Division of Economics 411/. ~ . 

Docket No. 20 170062-G U- Status Report Received & Closing of Docket 

Please place the attached email, including the FTS-9 GRlP Refund status report, in the docket 
file and close the docket. 

Order No. PSC-17-0 194-TRF-GU ordered that this docket remain open to allow for Commission 
staff to receive notification that the refunds are complete. The status report states that the refunds 
were processed and applied to cus ccount on May 30,2017. As staff has received the 
required notification, plea close the docket. 
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Sue Ollila 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 
Attachments: 

Good Afternoon, 

Napier, Michel le < Michelle_Napier@chpk.com > 

Friday, June 30, 2017 5:06PM 
Sue Ollila; DanUela Janjic 
Keating, Beth; Cassel, Michael 
FTS-9 GRIP Refund 
GRIP Refund -Docket No.170062-GU.pdf 

Attached is the Florida Division of Chesapeake Utilities status report regard ing the FTS-9 GRIP Refund. If you have any 
questions, please let me know. Thanks. 

Michelle D. Napier 
Manager, Regulatory Affairs 

Florida Public Uti lities Company 
1641 Worthington Road, Suite 220 
West Palm Beach, Florida 33409 
P:561-838-1712 
C:561-358-5579 
mnapier@fpuc.com 
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~LORIDfl.. PUBLIC~ 
UTILITIES 

1641 Worthington Road, Suite 220 
West Palm Beach, FL 33409 

June 30, 2017 

Ms. Carlotta Stauffer, Director 
Corrunission Clerk & Administrative Services 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0950 

RE: GRIP Refunds-Docket No. 170062-GU 

Dear Ms. Stauffer: 

On March 8, 2017, the Florida Division of Chesapeake Utilities Corporation ("CFG") filed a petition to amend 
the 2017 gas reliability infrastructure program (GRIP) factor for commercial customers in rate class FTS-9 and 
to issue refunds to the affected customers. This petition was approved on May 19, 2017, by Order No. PSC-17-
0194-TRF-GU. 

The amended GRIP factor was effective with the Company's May billing period. On May 24, 2017, each 
customer was personally called to explain the impending credit. Credits were processed and applied to each 
customer account on May 30, 2017 in total of $71 ,460.62, including interest. 

Please don't hesitate to let me know if you have any questions at 561-838-1712. 

Sincerely, 

'!ll!Ytuh; IAl~ 
Michelle D. Napier 
Manager, Regulatory Affairs 

CC: Sue Ollila-FPSC 
Danijela Janjic-FPSC 
Beth Keating, Gunster & Yoakley 
GRIP Projection File 

PO Box 339S. West Pal111 8ellc1t. f1orida 33401 I 800.427.7712 I www. rpuc.com 




